
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 

KENSINGTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

KENSINGTON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

PUBLIC HEARING 

FRIDAY  

SEPTEMBER 29, 2023 

7:30 PM at the  

Kensington Town Hall 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 

NH RSA 36-A:5 

NH RSA 675:7 

Acquisition of a Proposed Conservation Easement 

 

Pursuant to the provisions of RSA 36-A:5, II and RSA 675:7, the Kensington 

Conservation Commission will conduct a public hearing on Friday, September 29, 

2023 at 7:30PM, at the Kensington Town Hall, 95 Amesbury Road, Kensington. The 

public hearing concerns the acquisition of a proposed Conservation Easement on Tax 

Map 16, Lots 4 & 5, located off Powder Mill Road in Kensington and owned by the 

Edelweiss II Trust. The Easement will be held by the Southeast Land Trust of New 

Hampshire (SELT) with the Town of Kensington holding an Executory Interest. The 

total contribution towards the acquisition of the Conservation Easement is proposed to 

be $103,000 which would come from a Town of Kensington’s Conservation Fund, 

contingent on SELT signing a binding Purchase & Sales Agreement with the landowner 

and raising the additional funds needed to complete the project. 

 

You are invited to attend this public hearing, or you may submit written comments to 

the Town Office as listed below.  Copies of the proposal are available for review at the 

Town Hall.  If you require audio or visual aids, please contact the Town Office at least 

24 hours prior to the meeting.   

 

Kensington Town Hall 

95 Amesbury Road  

Kensington, NH 03833 

 

Kathleen T Felch        

 

 

Posted  

Kensington Town Hall:  09/14/2023 

Country Brook Café: 09/14/2023 

Town’s Website:  09/14/2023 

Seacoast News:  09/17/2023 

 


